
 
*HSPD-12 NEWSFLASH* 

 
SUBJECT: GSA INTERFACE AND AGENCY CERTIFICATION PORTAL STATUS  
  
The GSA interface is still turned off and is not expected to be turned back on until next week.  Testing of 
the interface is still on going at this time. Additionally, please be aware that the Agency Certification Portal 
has been taken offline while this final phase of testing occurs. 
  
The impact of this is that no records can be certified in the Agency Certification Portal and no new 
records/updated records will be sent to GSA until the interface is turned back on.  However, Payroll 
Personnel agencies can still continue to complete sponsorship and adjudication for those records already 
in USAccess. 
  
An update on the status of both the Agency Certification Portal and GSA interface will be provided on 
Monday, March 17

th
. 

 
Please contact the USDA HSPD-12 Help Desk if you have any questions.  
Phone: 1-888-212-9309 or 703-245-7888 
Email: USDAHSPD12HELP@dm.usda.gov 
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